

## The Senate of The State of Texas

## Senator Peter P. Flores

District 24

March 4, 2025

Kempner City Council City of Kempner 12288 US-190 Kempner, Texas 76539

Dear Kempner City Council,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing, in accordance with Article XVI, Section 59 of the Texas Constitution, to inform you of an important piece of legislation that I have filed in the Texas Senate, and Representative Buckley has filed in the Texas House, which I believe will have a significant positive impact on our region's future: the establishment of the **Central Texas Water Alliance**.

As you are well aware, water resources are one of the most critical issues facing our communities in Central Texas. The Alliance aims to bring together local stakeholders, including cities, counties, and water management districts, to collaborate on water conservation, infrastructure development, and sustainable resource management. By working together, we can ensure that our region's water needs are met now and into the future.

Senate Bill 1194 and House Bill 2626 will create a framework for the Central Texas Water Alliance to:

- Improve water supply and distribution systems.
- Promote conservation efforts across local governments and communities.
- Develop regional water infrastructure projects to reduce costs and enhance resilience.
- Secure funding opportunities for innovative water management solutions.

The collaboration between local governments and other key stakeholders is crucial as we navigate the challenges of population growth and changing environmental conditions. I firmly believe that this Alliance will help provide the coordinated, strategic approach needed to address these issues effectively.

As this bill moves through the legislative process, I will keep you informed of any developments and encourage your feedback and support. I look forward to working together on this important initiative and to ensuring that the Central Texas region remains a great place to live and grow for generations to come.

If you have any questions or would like more information about the bill, please do not hesitate to reach out to my office. I look forward to your thoughts and support as we work to make this vision a reality. Thank you for your continued partnership in serving our communities.

God Bless Texas,

Pete Flores

State Senator - District 24

**Brad Buckley** 

State Representative - District 54